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2008 Vintage Report 

 2008 was an early, warm and dry growing season and our fifth consecutive high quality vintage.  
 
Two frosts in October caused problems on the Heretaunga Plains, but our Woodthorpe and Havelock Hills 
vineyards were unscathed. The Bullnose and Isosceles vineyard were touched in places by the frost, but our 
vineyard crew removed all frosted shoots which ensures that the remaining crop ripens normally and evenly.   
 
The rest of the spring was exceptionally dry and quite warm,  with bud break at least a week earlier than 
usual. There was some rainfall leading up to Christmas, then a  further warm and very dry patch of weather 
gave us the mid January water stress conditions critical for red grapes development.  Favourable weather 
continued for the whole of February, with the temperature gauge over 30°c on several occasions.  
 
We began harvesting Chardonnay on the 9 March, a few days earlier than usual. From then until we finished 
picking the warm and dry conditions persisted.  Our Bordeaux varieties ripened early and were harvested by 
the 4 April, all at optimum sugar levels and low acid, indicating they were physiologically ripe. We held most 
of our Syrah crops on the vine to achieve the most from the season, but a diabolical forecast for the following 
week had us finishing Syrah in lovely weather on Saturday 5 April.  
 
We would have gained nothing from trying to achieve a few more days ripening, as after we finished 
harvesting the weather turned cool and wet. A few days later, an ex tropical system delivered over 50mm of 
rain and humid conditions, but by this time harvest was finished.  
 
2008 was the second earliest harvest finish, and it is often said that the best vintages tend to be early ones. 
The white wines have lovely fruit aromas, flavours and good concentration. The red wines are as dark as we 
have seen them and the ripe flavours and tannins show the benefit of all the very good weather over the 
growing season. 


